PIONEERS PRESS

Volume 23, Issue 2 May/June 2012

Message from the President



William K. Bogdan, Ed.D. President, CEC-PD 2012

The annual CEC Convention and Expo brings the international spotlight on the field and profession of special education and this year's Denver convention was truly exceptional. On behalf of the **CEC Pioneers Division** Executive Board, we wish to thank CEC staff and board members for once again offering a convention program reflecting state of the art instructional, administrative, and political strategies and the most outstanding cadre of presenters possible.

Thanks also to Division members and friends who took time from their busy convention schedule to attend the Pioneer Division board meeting, the annual members' business meeting, and the annual dinner and social event.

I would like to highlight the discussion and actions of your Executive Board as they continue to advance strategies to enhance our Division's leadership within CEC, a position built on the strong foundation established by Division leaders of the past.

The Pioneers Executive Board approved a set of leadership goals for 2012 that are closely aligned and supportive of the CEC 2012-2014 strategic plan. The Division's continued role of leadership is critical for sustaining our Division's fiscal viability and ongoing programs and member services.



Leadership Through Programs and Services

The Pioneers Division Board continues to promote its premier program, the CEC Mentor Program, a collaborative effort between CEC and the Pioneers. A premier Division event is the annual mentor breakfast, a time for CEC mentors, mentees, college/university advisors, Division and CEC officers and executive staff to come together over breakfast to meet, share successes, and explore ways to improve the program. Program Chair, Pam Gillet, and her committee are working hard to develop strategies to enhance and expand the mentor program, one of the critical ways CEC directly touches the professional lives of its members at the student and professional member levels.

Leadership Through Organizational Development and **Design**

The CEC Pioneer Board recognizes the need to be a flexible and responsive organization in a rapidly changing world. Research shows that professional organizations continue to struggle in membership and financial viability and in their responsiveness to meeting members' needs. This is true of the Pioneers Division, a unique division within the unit structure of CEC. Vice President, Jamie Hopkins, chairs a newly appointed committee charged with analyzing the Division constitution and bylaws in an effort to identify organizational structures and practices that either support or inhibit the Division's purpose and long term vision. To that end, a set of recommendations will be forthcoming to the Board and ultimately to the Division membership for consideration and approval. The charge, retain those structures and operational practices that support the vision, change those that inhibit the Division mission, and create new standards of operation that enhance the services to members, CEC, and the profession.

Leadership Through Organization Operations

Through effective fiscal procedures and practices, CEC continues to explore ways to support its members, its member services, and its programs and services. This is also true of the units within CEC, the state/provincial units and CEC divisions. The Pioneers Division Executive Board has committed to a careful and thoughtful analysis of its operational practices: financial, governance, and communications with its members. An ad hoc finance committee, co-chaired by Treasurer, Hellen Bogie and Past Treasurer, Mike Thew (newly elected Vice President), will conduct a thorough study of financial practices and propose

President's Message continued from page 1

recommendations that will support the Pioneers Division financial viability for the future.

Along these same lines, a Communications Committee, cochaired by Newsletter Editor, Lee Sherry, Unit Liaison, Laura Mohr, and Membership Chair, Cathy Costello will develop strategies to enhance the communications between Division members and the Executive Board. In addition, the Board continues to enhance the Division's leadership within the Interdivisional Caucus (IDC) and in the public policy arena through the CAN network. We also continue our support of CEC's strategic objectives in ways that are mutually productive for CEC and the Pioneers Division.

The CEC Pioneers Division is committed to supporting the critical leadership role it holds within the Council's organizational and governance structure. To retain and enhance that leadership role, as well as strengthen your involvement, your ideas, and your leadership is critical. Consider your own future leadership within the Division. If you would like to become more involved, share your perspective, or simply be in touch, please feel free to contact me at WKBogdan@aol.com. Thank you.

Fundraising Ideas Needed

PIONEERS! At the Board meeting held at the Denver Convention, the ad hoc Financial Committee was charged with analyzing our financial situation as a Division and to try and come up with ideas for helping to keep us viable. One of the ideas discussed was having the PIONEERS do some sort of a fundraising activity. Activities mentioned were holding a raffle for a "genuine" Amish Quilt"; a silent auction of some lighthouse prints that Diane Johnson has available for us to use or other things you may suggest. So, please, if you have any ideas for a fundraiser or have any desire to assist in helping to hold a fundraiser, contact either me or our Treasurer, Hellen Bogie. We can be reached at: Hellen — https://mmbc@sympatico.ca or Mike — mdthew@iu12.org. Hopefully by brainstorming together we can come up with an idea or two to help us maintain our viability. Thanks in advance! Mike

Michael D. Thew, Ed.D. Executive Director Lincoln Intermediate Unit #12 65 Billerbeck Street New Oxford, PA 17350 Phone: 717-624-6404 mdthew@iu12.org

Inside This Issue	
Item	Page
President's Message	1 - 2
Fundraising Ideas Needed KU Honors CEC-PD in Denver	2 2
CEC-PD in Denver: Photos 2012	3
Submit a Proposal for CEC 2013 Report of the CEC Representative Assembly	4 4
Keeping In Touch with Eleanor	5
CEC Membership Form	6
Ed Meyen Receives the Romaine P. Mackie Award	7
Sequestration: What you Need to Know CEC Program Advisory Committee	8-9 9
2012 CEC-PD Officers and Committee Chairs	10

University of Kansas Honors CEC-PD

Each year, the University of Kansas honors an individual who has contributed greatly to the field of special education. However, this year they decided to honor the Pioneer Division for its work on behalf of the field and the Council for Exceptional Children. On Friday evening, April 13, the Pioneer Division was honored at the KU reception.

President Bogdan was involved with the Yes I Can Program and was unable to accept the Award, but Lyndal M. Bullock, President-Elect, was present to accept the Award. We offer special thanks to KU for its recognition of our division!



CEC Pioneers Division

The voice and vision of special education

CEC – Pioneers at the 2012 CEC Convention and Expo Denver, Colorado



CEC-PD Board Members for 2012: Michael Weinroth, Diane Johnson, Lee Sherry, Sue Greene, Nancy Riggin, Bill Bogdan, Jamie Hopkins, Hellen Bogie, Gerry Reynaud, Lyndal Bullock and Michael Thew



Parthenia Cogdell, Hellen Bogie and Jamie Hopkins at the CEC-PD Board meeting – Denver



CEC PD President Bill Bogdan and Mackie Award Winner Ed Meyen at the Annual Dinner



Yes, there was a very large blue bear!





At the Annual Dinner at the Altitude Restaurant at Denver's Convention Center Hyatt Hotel

Submit a Proposal for the CEC 2013 Convention & Expo

DEADLINE: May 23, 2012

Convention will take place April 3-6, 2013, in San Antonio Texas

Douglas Cheney, Program Chair, cordially invites all interested parties to submit presentation proposals for the CEC 2013 Convention & Expo. Session presentations occur Thursday through Saturday of convention week and are selected from this call.

We encourage you to compose the title, abstract, and long description before submitting your proposal online. Please be sure to read the list of required fields, descriptions, and word length limitations (pages 3-5 of the official call document). Thank you.

- Guidelines for Proposals
- Obligations of Presenters
- Official Call for Papers
- Submit Your Proposal Online

Guidelines for Submitting Proposals

- Read the instructions carefully before completing the online form. It may be helpful to develop your proposal description prior to beginning the online form.
- All fields on the online form are required and all information requested must be included.
- Proposals that do not meet stated guidelines will not be reviewed.3

Submit your proposal online now.

Report of the CEC Representative Assembly

April 13, 2012

Reported by Susan Greene and Gerry Reynaud

For the first time the CEC Representative Assembly met for only one day but for an extended period of time. This was a result of the 2011 Assembly recommending an alternative meeting schedule to allow more time for the RA members to access the offering of the Convention schedule while conducting the RA agenda in a more timely and efficient manner.

Highlights of the Denver RA Agenda include:
Reports from Maggie McLaughlin, President, Report from
James Heiden, Treasurer on the financial status of CEC. and
the Executive Directors Report. In summary these reports
focused on the CEC Strategic Plan for 2012 to 2014 and
emphasized four goal areas: Quality Teaching and Learning,
Advocacy, Collaborative Partnerships and Organizational
Vitality. It was reported that CEC membership is now below
35,000 members which has resulted in limiting operational
revenues for the current and future budgets. The Denver
convention had slightly over 5,000 attending. Cost saving
measures were introduced and discussed such as reducing
mailing cost of publications by offering electronic
publications only.

The Nominations Committee announced that nominations for CEC Board positions we due May 11, 2012. The following positions are open for nomination: President-elect, Member-at-Large (African American), Member-at Large (non-designated) and student member.
Future locations for the CEC International Convention and Expo are: 2013, San Antonio: 2014, Philadelphia,: 2014, San Diego: 2015, St. Louis, 2016, Boston

The RA Agenda included two topics that are critical to the future of special educators and the future of the Council. (1) A Teacher Evaluation system that requires incorporation of objective measures of student growth being consider by the Congress. CEC has submitted a Teacher Evaluation Background Paper as of March 2012 that is the first draft in CEC'S Advocacy for promoting sound researched base practices for teacher evaluation. It is expected that CEC will complete its final position statement on this topic in the fall of 2012. (2) Membership Categories was the second agenda item under Discussion Items and Recommendations

See Report of the Representative Assembly (page 6)



Keeping in Touch Eleanor Guetzloe, Editor

We have a rather short column for this issue. Our members, as we speak, are doing some fascinating things, many of which are taking place long after folks think the Pioneers are retired. They may be "retired" but they haven't quit!

Florida

Eleanor Guetzloe, Pioneer Past-president, in responding to an email from a good friend, found a You Tube video about the Behavioral Institute for Children and Adolescents which included a very brief message from herself. Pioneers with time to spare can tune in at http://youtu.be/EvZ4V8zSPZU

Jack Lamb has reported from Tampa, Florida, that he is completing his third term as a member of the Hillsborough County District School Board, located in Tampa.

Paula Evans, President of Florida Council for Exceptional Children (FCEC), has announced that Landis Stetler, retired Chief of the Florida Bureau of Education for Exceptional Students, will be honored on June 16 during the Annual Leadership Institute. This event will be held in Crystal River. Individuals who would like to attend should contact Janet Raney, Past-president of FCEC at cec.raney@gmail.com.

Georgia

Mike Weinroth, Chairperson of the Pioneer Honors and Awards Committee, sent a note that the Pioneer Dinner during the Denver Convention was "nice and quiet" (which has not always been the case). He also reported that Dr. Edward L. Meyen, from the University of Kansas was the Romaine P. Mackie Leadership Award winner. This ceremony was held during the dinner.

North Carolina

Our Pioneer President, Bill Bogdan, has been elected Vice-chair of the Council for Exceptional Children Interdivisional Caucus (IDC) for a two-year term, which will be followed by a two-year term as Chair Bill has also mentioned that Diane Johnson, Pioneer President two years ago, is the new chair of IDC, also for a two-year term. Pioneers will be well-represented in IDC for the next four years!

The Council for Administrators in Special Education (CASE) has announced the publication of a new addition to the CASE Leadership Series for Special Education Administrators. Book 2, titled *Trends and Issues Affecting Education and the Provisions of Special Education Services*, is authored by President Bogdan. Congratulations, Bill!

Texas

Lyndal Bullock has reported that he and his wife Aileen are off to Australia for a two-week visit just to have a good time, with no business scheduled."They will visit both Sydney and Melbourne during their stay.

From the Editor - Keeping in Touch

I want to express my personal thanks to the individuals who sent contributions for this issue. This was a very busy time for many of our members, but we have been promised some items for the next issue. Please send information about your activities to Eleanor Guetzloe, 812 Woodside Avenue, Clearwater, FL 33756 or by email to ccbd1@aol.com.

Council for Exceptional Arlington, Virginia 22202-3557 Toll Free 1-888-232-7733

Join Online Today: www.cec.sped.org

Retired Membership Application

Children	Toll Free 1-888-232-7733 TTY 1-866-915-5000 • Fax	(703) 264-9494 Toda	ıy's Date:	
The voice and vision of special ea	ducation www.cec.sped.org • s		nber ID #:	
	PLEASE PRINT • PLEASE USE PREFE		pter #:	
1. Contact information	TEMOLITIMI - TEMOL OCCITICIO	CIRI	(if known)	
N				
NAME PREFIX FIRST	NAME MIDD	OLE INITIAL LAST NAME	SUFFIX	
ADDRESS				
	ITY/ORGANIZATION NAMÉ (ONLY IF U	SING SCHOOL/UNIVERSITY/ORGANIZATION ADDRESS	S)	
DELIVERY ADDRE	SS – STREET NUMBER AND NAME, APT	7/SUITE NUMBER IF APPLICABLE/P.O. BOX NUMBER		
CITY	STATE/PROVI	DATE ZIDINOSTAL CADE	COUNTRY	
PHONE		INCE ZIP/POSTAL CODE	COUNTRI	
Require at least one phone number to provide WORK NU quality customer service.) JMBER	HOME NUMBER MOBI) LE NUMBER	
E-MAIL ADDRESS Required to receive certain member b	enefits.			
Do not share my contact info	rmation with other education organizati	ions and companies.		
2. CEC Dues		3. Choose Your Special Interest Divisi	on(s)	
	ravidas all the banefits of	Please select all divisions you wish to join.	(-/	
Retired membership provides all the benefits of Professional membership at a special rate.		Only CEC members qualify for membership in CEC I	Divisions. Outside	
Professional membersi	iip at a speciai rate.	Divisions	U.S./Canada U.S./Canada	
To qualify for CEC R	tetired membership, you must	Council of Administrators of Special Education (CASE)		
	from your employing agency,	Council for Cliniquell with Bellavioral Disorders (CCBD)		
1	for at least ten (10) years prior	I Division for Resemble (CEC-DR)		
to retirement, and have not accepted another full-time				
position. (CEC Retired members as of 12/31/05 are				
	r membership requirement.)	Division for Communicative Disabilities and Deafness (
exempt from the 10 year	Themselsing requirements	Division on Career Development and Transition (DCDT		
		Division for Culturally and Linguistically Diverse Excep		
U.S./Canada \$ 71		Division for Early Childhood (DEC)		
		Division of International Special Education and Services	(DISES) \$29 \(\) \$15 \(\)	
		Division for Learning Disabilities (DLD)		
C.S./ Canada	φ	 Division for Physical, Health and Multiple Disabilities (
		Division on Visual Impairments (DVI)		
		The Association for the Gifted (TAG)		
		Technology and Media Division (TAM)		
		Teacher Education Division (TED)		
		SUB TOTAL		
4. Calculate My Dues I	Rate	5. Payment Options		
4. Calculate my Dacs	idio	o. I dyment options		
		Check (in U.S. funds) (All returned checks ar		
		Purchase Order (U.S. and Canada only - must submit with application)		
CEC Dues*	\$	Credit Card (credit card transactions in U.S. funds)		
(from Section 2)			American Express	
CEC Division To	tal Dues \$			
(from Section 3)	an Duco o	Card #		
N C		Signature	Expiration	
My Total Dues	\$ U.S.	□ Bill entire amount □ Bill via Dues	Installment Plan**	
ary rotal Ducs	Ψ	Send this form and payment to:		
Council for Exceptional Children, P.O. Box 79026, Baltimore **Dues Installment Plan; One third of your total dues will be charged to you			79026, Baltimore, MD 21279-0026	
ž		join/renew. Your second installment will be charged	automatically to your credit card on the first	
Dues Subject to Ch	nange After December 31, 2012	day of the next month. The final installment will be charged automatically to your credit card on the first day of the second month following the month you joined/renewed.		



CEC-PD President, Bill Bogdan, 2012 Mackie Leadership Award winner Ed Meyen and Awards Committee Chair Mike Weinroth celebrate in Denver

Meyen Receives the 2012 Romaine P. Mackie Leadership Award

Edward Meyen, a long time special educator at the University of Kansas was named the Romaine P. Mackie Leadership Award winner at the recent Pioneers Dinner held at the Regency Hyatt in Denver, CO. on the evening of April 12.

In announcing the 2012 winner of the Mackie Award, Mike Weinroth, Pioneers Chair of the Honors and Awards Committee noted that Dr. Meyen is a true Pioneer given his 55+ years in the field. He has authored or edited over 22 books and he was an early developer of on-line classes. His On-Line Academy has been recognized by educators throughout the country and is being used by 188 college and universities. Dr. Meyen has been a professor, Dean and Vice Chancellor all in higher education.

The Awards Committee is comprised of special educators spread throughout the United States and Canada. Members include Gary Clark-Kansas, Rose Merry Kirkpatrick-Arkansas, Marcia Wiesel-Leary- Florida, Joel Mittler, New York, Carole Scott-California, Diane Vandenbossche, Ontario, Canada and Michael Weinroth, Chair-Georgia.

It is not too early to begin thinking of 2013 Mackie Award nominees. Pioneer members are encouraged to respond to the call for nominees that will appear in the January/February 2013 Pioneer Press newsletter or you can forward names of nominees to mikeweinroth@aol.com

Dear Colleagues:

I have had a number of occasions on which to reflect on the special evening with the Pioneers. For whatever reason, I rarely find myself reliving moments of that nature. But, that has not been the case in this instance. Certainly, to share in the memory of Romaine Mackie was very special to me. I was new to higher education at the time of her leadership and very sensitive to those in the field who were creating the conditions that have allowed others to do what they have done over the past several decades. What I have reflected on most about that evening has been the careers of those at the dinner and their respective legacies. To a large extent the profession of special education is what it is today because of CEC - which is what it is because of your collective early leadership. Yes, we are always concerned about the future. In many ways it is relatively easy to speculate on the challenges and opportunities of the future. Some colleagues build their reputations speculating on the future. Very few do what you have done. Most importantly, your leadership occurred during more challenging times.

I have no idea how long it takes for history to relate the leadership of the past with accomplishments of the present, but please know that I am indebted to you, because your leadership allowed me to work in areas where my passion thrived. That would never have been possible without the devotion of the Pioneers to the leadership of our profession. In many ways I am confessing to my own selfishness. They say that confession is good for the soul, so I thank you for all that you have done and represent.

It was a professional highlight for me to be sharing an evening among you. The crystal never goes unnoticed and I am proud to share it with my family.

Respectfully,



Report of the CEC Representative Assembly continued from page 4

Several members of the RA expressed opinions for consideration by the Board that included a tiered model concept, reduced rates for international special educators who could not afford the US rate, special consideration for students and senior members. Recommendations were made for investigating the financial impact on CEC for making any alternative membership categories an option.

The Pioneer Division had the honor of present three resolutions: A resolution honoring the life and professional work of Dr. Charles Huechert a Past President of CEC and Dr. Nicholas Anastasiow, Past President of the Division for Early Childhood and a Resolution recognizing the 90th Anniversary of the Council for Exceptional Children.

Sequestration: What You Need to Know

On August 2, 2011, President Obama signed into law the Budget Control Act of 2011 (BCA), increasing our nation's debt limit and imposing a series of measures to limit spending and decrease the nation's debt.

The BCA calls for \$900 million in cuts to discretionary programs, including education, over the next decade. It also created a Joint Select Committee (referred to as the "Supercommittee") made up of members from the House and Senate, Democrats and Republicans charged with finding \$1.2 trillion more in cuts over the next decade. If the Supercommittee failed to identify this savings, or Congress failed to approve the Supercommittee's recommendation, automatic cuts would impact every federal program not specifically excluded on January 1, 2013.

Programs Excluded from BCA's Across the Board Cuts (Sequestration): Social Security, Medicaid, CHIP, Food Stamps, Child Nutrition, Veterans Benefits, certain tax credits, Federal retirement benefits, and Medicare up to a capped amount.

The Supercommittee failed, and now sequestration will begin, unless Congress and the Administration change the law. At the time of publication, several members of the House of Representatives have proposed a bill that would prohibit sequestration from impacting Department of Defense programs, but there has not been any similar legislation proposed to address education.

The Congressional Budget Office, the nonpartisan office that advises Congress on the implications of its proposals has estimated that sequestration will mean a cut of approximately 8% to all education programs. This means that the entire U.S. Department of Education's budget will be reduced by approximately \$3.5 billion.

Expected Cuts Starting January 1, 2013:

- IDEA Part B Grants to States CUT by \$903 Million
- IDEA Part B Section 619 Program CUT by \$29 Million
- IDEA Part C Infants & Toddlers CUT by \$35
 Million
- IDEA Part D National Programs CUT by \$19 Million

These cuts will be felt by every single school in the nation and will impact educators' abilities to serve children and youth with disabilities appropriately. Furthermore, they come at a time when other cuts have made it impossible to not reduce essential services. CEC calls on Congress to consider the potential impact of this across-the- board cut

on children and youth, families, professionals and communities before allowing these cuts to deny resources and supports to those who need them most. Avoid a sequester by passing a balanced deficit reduction measure.

Want to help? See the next page for a List of CEC Resources

Sequestration: How You Can Help - Tell Congress Education Matters!

CEC has several ways you can learn more and share this information with your community:

- (1) Send a Letter from CEC's Legislative Action Center to your Senators and Representative and tell them these cuts will matter. You can send this directly from CEC's Legislative Action Center on our website at http://capwiz.com/cek/home/
- (2) CEC's 2013 Federal Outlook for Exceptional Children includes a section devoted to sequestration and its looming impact on students. Go to CEC's Policy & Advocacy page on CEC's website to access this useful publication.
 - http://www.cec.sped.org/AM/Template.cfm?Section=Policy_and_Advocacy&Template=/TaggedPage/TaggedPageDisplay.cfm&TPLID=1&ContentID=6183
- (3) Use the PowerPoint from CEC's What's Happening in Washington session after Convention to share the word with your community. Find this PowerPoint, after Convention on the CEC website under Policy & Advocacy.
- (4) Read CEC's Policy Insider Blog for the latest information on the Federal Budget: http://cecblog.typepad.com/policy/
- (5) Follow CEC's Policy & Advocacy Team on Twitter @cecadvocacy
- (6) Join with CEC's Coalition Partners and Sign a Petition on the Committee for Education Funding's website telling Congress that you oppose these cuts. http://cef.org/

The *Pioneers Press* is published three times per year by the Pioneers Division of the Council for Exceptional Children.



Lee Sherry, Editor, Department of Special Education and Child Development, UNC Charlotte, Charlotte, 9201 University City Blvd., NC 28223-0001

Subscription rate is free to members of Pioneers. Postmaster: Send address changes to The Council for Exceptional Children, 2900 Crystal Drive, Suite 1000, Arlington, VA 22202-3557.

CEC Program Advisory Committee

by Jamie Hopkins, Vice President The 2013 Program Advisory Committee meeting was held during the CEC Annual Convention. Plans are now underway to develop the program for the 2013 CEC Annual Convention to be held April 3-6, 2013, in San Antonio. All program submissions will be completed online for 2013. Guidelines and forms are now available at cec.sped.org/convention. The deadline for submission is May 23, 2012. As in the past, the Pioneer Division is allotted 9 hours for presentations, 2 of which may be designated for our Showcase Session. Program Chair, Doug Cheney, will determine keynote speaker and strands. The convention will continue to follow familiar formats – lecture, demonstration, panel, posters, town halls and roundtable discussions. If you are considering submitting a proposal, please remember the deadline of May 23, 2012. I will also be attending the PAC meeting held in July 2012, to determine the final program sessions and will have more news to report in September.

2012 CEC-PD Officers and Committee Chairs

Executive Committee

President

William Bogdan 103 Parker Cove Road Weaverville, NC 28787 H-828-645-7165 C-513-604-4431 wkbogdan@aol.com

President Elect

Lyndal M. Bullock University of North Texas 1155 Union Circle #311335 Denton, TX 76203-1335 W-940-565-3583 or 940-565-2937 Email: Lyndal.bullock@unt.edu

Vice President

Jamie Hopkins 217 Miami Lakes Drive Milford, OH 45150 H-513-576-9557 C-513-560-0506

Email: Jamiehopikis777@gmail.com

Awards and Honors Chair

Michael Weinroth 335 Hunting View Ct. NW Atlanta, GA 30328-2779 W-404-870-1630 C-404-375-1188

Email: mikeweinroth@aol.com

Newsletter Editor

Lee Sherry
Dept. of Special Education & Child
Development
UNC Charlotte
9201 University City Blvd.
Charlotte, NC 28223
W-704-687-8186

Email: <u>lee.sherry@uncc.edu</u>

Constitution and Bylaws Chair

Jamie Hopkins (see Vice President for contact

information)

Nominations and Elections Chair

Eleanor Guetzloe (see Past President for contact information)

Subdivision Liaison 2011-2013

Laura Mohr 173 Midhurst Ct. Irmo, SC 29063 H-803-781-0829 C803-530-4076

Email: Mohreduc@aol.com

Immediate Past President

Eleanor Guetzloe 812 Woodside Ave. Clearwater, FL 33756 H-727- 447-2942 Email: CCBD1@aol.com

Secretary

Nancy Riggin 108 Prairie Road Carterville, IL 62918 618-889-3744

Email: sonerai@frontier.com

Representative Assembly Member 2011-2012

Gerald Reynaud 4622 Holly Court Kansas City, MO 64116 H-816-452-1553 C- 816-536-0843

Email: gjreynaud@gmail.com

Executive Board

Cathy Costello 2525 NW 19th Way Gainesville, FL 32605 352-955-6841

352-955-6841 352-377-0476

Email: costelcl@sbac.edu

Annual Convention and Program Chair

Lyndal Bullock (see President Elect for contact information)

Subdivision Liaison

Laura Mohr 173 Midhurst Ct./ PO Box 503 Irmo, SC 29063 H-803-781-0829

C-803-530-4076

Email: Mohreduc@aol.com

Archivist

Currently vacant

<u>Historian</u>

Diane L. Johnson 3010 Avon Circle Tallahassee, FL 32312-2447 H-850-385-5234 C-850-556-2823

Email: dianej99@gmail.com

Resolutions Chair

Pamela K. Gillet 413 Courtlea Oaks Blvd. Winter Garden, FL 34787-4515

H-407-654-6708

Email: Pamelagillet@aol.com

Advocacy and Public Policy

Membership Chair Jean E. Lokerson

Treasurer

Hellen Bogie 710 Kananaskis Drive Kingston, ON K7P 0A9 Canada H-613-389-4801

Email: hmbc@sympatico.ca

Representative Assembly Member 2012-2013

Sue Greene

2009 Kingston Road Waukegan, IL 60087-2116 H-847-244-8816

C-847-989-8816 Email: <u>SusanK1025@aol.com</u>

3914 Monument Avenue Richmond, VA 23230-3902 H-804-358-5474

Email: jlokerson@vcu.edu

Finance Ad Hoc Committee

Michael Thew, Chair 65 Billerbeck St. New Oxford, PA 17350 717-624-6404

Email: MDthew@iu12.org

Registered Agent

Gerald J. Reynaud 4622 Holly Court Kansas City, MO 64116 H-816-452-1553

Email: gjreynard@gmail.com

Liaison to Division on Research

Marsha Lupi 1UNF Drive Jacksonville, Fl 32224 W-904-620-2520 Email: mlupi@unf.edu

Liaison to Knowledge & Skills

Parthenia Cogdell 117 Harrington Circle Willingboro, NJ 08046-1872

609-877-4646

Email: parcogdell@comcast.net

Place Stamp Here

Pioneers Press

Lee Sherry
Dept.of Special Education & Child Development
UNC Charlotte
9201 University City Blvd.
Charlotte, NC 28223-0001

Fold Here

